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Dear Ms. Maiolo: 
 

Pursuant to C.R.S. § 24-4-103(11)(d)(II), the following corrections 
to the above-referenced rule are not  substantive changes, but are 
corrections to errors that occurred in the publication process of Rule 3, 
Regulation 47.1-325.   

 
A review of Colorado Gaming Regulation 47.1-325 in the current 

Code of Colorado Regulations (CCR) reveals that several sub-
paragraphs have been inadvertently deleted from the current 
publication in the CCR.  The redlined version contained in RO 
Correction Number 2015-00451 shows the missing subparagraphs being 
added back into Regulation 47.1-325(3), (6) and (8).   

 
A recent rule filing by the Division of Gaming (“Division”) in 

Tracking Number 2014-01093, effective January 14, 2015, contained 
unclear instructions regarding the renumbering and movement of 
certain paragraphs resulting in the inadvertent deletion of the affected 
subparagraphs.  The current correction filing, as seen in the redlined 
version, replaces the missing subparagraphs to 47.1-325(3), (6) and (8) 
where they were intended to be moved in Tracking Number 2014-01093, 
effective January 14, 2015.   
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A review of Secretary of State records demonstrates that these 
subparagraphs have existed in Regulation 47.1-325 for a long time.  In 
the version of Regulation 47.1-325 that existed on November 30, 2014 
(Tracking No. 2014-00963), the missing subparagraphs can be seen 
under 47.1-325(1), (3) and (5).  The subparagraphs can also be seen all 
the way back to the November 30, 2006 version of the CCR (Tracking 
Number 2006-00480).   

 
We appreciate your assistance in correcting these technical errors 

and the Division will endeavor to provide clearer instructions in the 
future when renumbering/moving paragraphs.   

 
Thank you for your assistance with this matter.  Please call me at 

(720) 508-6345 if I can provide you with additional assistance or 
information.   
 

Sincerely, 
 
FOR THE ATTORNEY GENERAL 
 
/s/ Ceri C. Williams 
 
CERI C. WILLIAMS 
Senior Assistant Attorney General 
Revenue Unit 
Revenue & Utilities Section 


